
 

 

 

 

 

Dear Praying Friends,         May-June 2015 

I Thessalonians 5:24 says, “Faithful is he that calleth you, who also will do it.” It’s been a joy on 

deputation to see that the One Who has placed this calling in our lives is doing the work through us as 

we’ve been faithful to Him.  There is nothing we can do in and of ourselves, but I am so thankful for the 

faithful One through Whom we can do all things.  

Over the past two months, we have been privileged to minister in fourteen churches. We began 

March with meetings in central and western Pennsylvania, dealing with treacherous wintry road 

conditions. At a missions conference in Florida, I enjoyed preaching to the teens in Sunday school, while 

my wife taught the children from first through sixth grades. We were also being able to present our 

ministry to the Spanish church. Needless to say, having a translator takes some getting used to! From 

there, we came back to a church near our home base, where the pastor has ministered at this church for 

more than forty years! I am so appreciative of faithful men of God! We also had numerous meetings in 

New York State, in between churches in Indiana and Ohio.  

My family and I were able to help our home church hand out flyers door-to-door for Easter. We 

brought Brielle along, which helped to spark conversation and an openness to invite folks. We also have 

been blessed with opportunities to share the gospel with numerous folks during our travels. Please pray 

for us to remain faithful in sharing the One Who has called us. 

We were thankful to get some family time over these past months. With one conference, we 

were able to enjoy the Creation Museum for the first time. It was an amazing and eye-opening 

experience. Brielle loved the dinosaurs, especially those that moved! During another conference, we 

were able to visit a zoo and an aquarium. Brielle loves all of God’s creatures, so she was quite content. 

We also had the privilege of an overnight trip without our daughter for the first time since her birth. God 

has truly been good to us. I’m thankful that He is faithful, even when we are not! 

Brielle is doing well physically right now. She is using a lot more vocabulary, and is enjoying 

mimicking her parents and others! She enjoys songs with motions, and even shouts out “Bible!” at the 

end of “The B-I-B-L-E.” Deputation is tough on our little girl, as there is not a lot of structure in our 

everyday lives. Please pray for us to be faithful in disciplining her and teaching her. 

Our support level has risen to 56%, for which we are so grateful. We are praying that God will 

provide for many of the churches we have been in recently to support us financially. Over the next two 

months, we will be in Pennsylvania, New Jersey, New York, Ohio, and Indiana. I am also going to be the 

keynote speaker at a missions conference in the Grand Cayman Islands. Please pray for me as I preach 

five times there! Please remember Ralph, a 20-year old Filipino man who has leukemia, in your prayers. 

Pray also for salvation for a Muslim man named Dewayne. Above all, pray for each of us to be faithful to 

He Who is so faithful to us!  

In Christ, 

Joseph, Donna, and Brielle Childers 


